To Whom It May Concern:
I have had the opportunity to work with Denise Kenney in different capacities during the past few years:  as a student in her Interdisciplinary Graduate Workshop,

a research assistant for the Eco Art Incubator Project, and as a participant in Denise’s film, Bee Line.

I was quite nervous about attending the Interdisciplinary Graduate Workshop, given that it is an interactive, movement based class, but my supervisor egged me on and with Denise’s assurance that the class could benefit my writing, I screwed up my courage and stepped over the threshold into performance space. What a world! It is one of the best things that happened to me during my MFA studies. Denise created an environment that was supportive yet challenging – not easy when the class is made up of artists from several different genres. The class catapulted me into the world of my body – using my body as a site of knowledge for my writing - and the technique of working with everyday objects to release them from their common selves. I appreciated Denise’s flexibility; the class was conducted with a high degree of consultation between all the participants while maintaining the rigour of sincere inquiry.

When one of my committee members went on sabbatical and I needed to find a replacement I immediately asked Denise – partly because I knew she would have my back and partly because I knew she would call me to a high standard – trusting she would bring all of her passion for teaching and her discernment as a practicing artist to bear on my thesis work. 

Denise balances the challenges of teaching and mentorship with a sense of joy and collegiality that I greatly respect.

Yours,

Lorna Tureski

MFA Candidate

IGS UBCO (Creative Writing)

